
 
ALEDO ISD BOARD MEETING TEMPLATE 

 
 
 
MEETING DATE: February 17, 2014 
 
AGENDA ITEM: Consider Approval of Architect Firm for 2025 Committee as a 
Consultant  
 
PRESENTER: Earl Husfeld and Dr. Derek Citty 
 
ALIGNS TO BOARD GOAL(S): Financial/Facilities – The District shall exhibit 
excellence in financial and facility planning, management, and stewardship. 
 
BACKGROUND INFORMATION: 

• During the January 20th board meeting, the formation of the Aledo ISD 2025 
Committee was approved. 

• It was noted during the January meeting that AISD Administration would bring a 
recommendation to the Board of Trustees at the February meeting to hire a team 
of consultants to assist the 2025 Committee.    

 
ADMINISTRATIVE CONSIDERATIONS:  

• The District has successfully utilized the services of VLK Architects (VLK) for a 
number of years and for a number of projects. 

• Throughout this time period, and for each of the projects, VLK has demonstrated 
exceptional competence and displayed the high qualifications expected by the 
District. 

• VLK has assembled a team of engineers/consultants that reflects the same high 
standards and successful track record exemplified of VLK’s work in the District.  

• The following Professional Fee Proposal outlines the scope of the facility 
planning services to be provided by the VLK team.    

• The value of the services and deliverables the VLK team will provide to the 2025 
Committee and the District far exceed the cost of these services.    

 
FISCAL NOTE:  
The not to exceed amount of $40,000 will be paid from currently budgeted monies in 
General Fund 199.  
 
ADMINISTRATIVE RECOMMENDATION:   
The Administration recommends the Board of Trustees approve the Professional Fee 
Proposal for facility planning services with VLK Architects as presented. 


















